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 Dear David, 
 
I am writing to place on record my thanks for the Committee’s detailed and thoughtful scrutiny of the 
Social Services and Well-Being (Wales) Bill which I have read with great interest. You will have seen 
from your evidence gathering, the extensive interests that those working in social care have and you 
will have appreciated their commitment to and their passion for what they do. I was delighted that 
you took evidence from such a wide range of stakeholders and I am sure that doing this greatly 
assisted your understanding of how important this legislation is and what this Government wishes to 
achieve with it. 
 
I understand that my Private Office has been in touch to arrange a meeting to discuss the report 
further ahead of the plenary debate on 8 October but ahead of this I wanted to share with the 
Committee my responses to a number of the recommendations made for which I am minded to table 
amendments. These are as follows:  
 

 Independent Advocacy, which I made a written statement on and for which you indicate 
your support (Recommendation 28); 

 placing a duty on local authorities to promote Direct Payments (Recommendations 31 
and 32);  

 changing the legislative procedure to super-affirmative in relation to any decision to 
merge children’s and adults regional safeguarding boards in section 117 of the Bill 
(Recommendation 37); 

 adding reference to the probation service as a statutory Safeguarding Board Partner 
(Recommendation 39) in so far as is possible within the legislative competence of the 
National Assembly; 

 provisions to strengthen arrangements for co-operation and partnership working 
(Recommendation 50); and  

 the inclusion of ‘aids and adaptations’ within section 20(2) (Recommendation 59).  
 
As you will be aware, there were some further calls for amendments, such as the delegation of 
assessment (Recommendation 10).  In these cases, whilst we support the intention of the 
recommendations on analysis, we have concluded that provision is adequate to achieve the 
intentions set out by the Committee 
 
I would also like to take this opportunity to share with you a table which sets out a summary of the 
categories of amendments I am proposing to table on behalf of the Government during Stage 2. I 
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wanted to do this ahead of the process formally starting in October so you had as much time as 
possible to consider the potential impact of these changes.  
 
I hope you will agree that both the amendments above and those included in the table attached are 
a clear representation of my commitment to listening to the Committee and to stakeholders.    
 
I am copying this letter and table of my responses to your recommendations to the Chair of the 
Constitutional and Legislative Affairs Committee. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
  
 

 
 
Gwenda Thomas AC / AM 
Y Dirprwy Weinidog Gwasanaethau Cymdeithasol 
Deputy Minister for Social Services 

 
 


